My name is Bob Drennen.  I'm a resident of Suffern and co-chair of

Torne Valley Preservation Association.

As lead agency, this board is responsible for reviewing the

development of the entire Tuxedo Reserve parcel, including the parcel

in Sloatsburg.  To that end, you have had a lengthy environmental

review process that has looked at the development of this land for a

maximum of 1195 residential units and additional commercial

development.  I wonder, then, if this Board might be surprised to

learn that Tuxedo Reserve is proposing not just 1195 residential units

on their land, but rather 1196?

While this Board has been diligently reviewing an application

purported to propose a maximum of 1195 units, this same applicant has

simultaneously been pursuing an application in the Village of

Sloatsburg to subdivide -- from the land presented to you as the

totality of the Tuxedo Reserve project -- a 2.27-acre residential

parcel to be deeded to a Wendy Spencer.  Now, before you dismiss this

as an application that is outside your jurisdiction, I will remind

you, that as Lead Agency overseeing the total development, you are

responsible to include the subdivision of this lot in your review.

Yet, you have all these documents discussing 1195 residential units,

club house amenities, 30,000 square feet of retail, and a 3,000 square

foot farmer's market in Sloatsburg -- but not a mention of this

2.27-acre residential lot in Sloatsburg, the 1196th residential lot.

As I understand it, separating this application from the overall

application before you, and not making it subject to the SEQRA review

that you so diligently conducted is a violation of the "segmentation"

principle under the SEQRA law.

If you look hard through the DSEIS, you can actually find it.  It's

right there on the site plan in Figure 1-2.  But it is easy to miss.

There are just two additional lines added in order to create this lot.

The Tuxedo municipal boundary itself forms one of the lot lines.  In

fact, the only way to get to this lot will be THROUGH Tuxedo.  It's

going to front on and derive its access from a proposed Tuxedo street.

Given that all the other houses on that street will send their kids

to Tuxedo schools, I would imagine it would be a bit strange for this

one house, even though it sits in another municipality in another

county, to wait for an entirely different bus on this small cul-de-sac

to send their kids to a school in the Town of Ramapo.  Or will they?

It's hard to say, because you have not been given the opportunity to

review any potential impacts associated with this 1196th residence,

have you?

It seems to me that this applicant needs to adjust all of their

analyses -- including municipal services, calculations of area of

disturbance, impervious surfaces, stormwater runoff, etc. to include

this 1196th lot.  It also seems to me that as all the approvals were

based on a SEQRA analysis of a maximum of 1195 units, and no more than

that, that if this applicant wants this lot in Sloatsburg, they need

to subtract one lot from somewhere else in the project.  I think one

near Mountain Lake might be a good idea.

Thank you.

